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President’s Report
By Ron Haskell

WAPA Board of Directors meeting 
Saturday, December 3

9:00 a.m.
Agriscape Building at Cal Poly

(Next to the Farm Store)

Here it is December already; seems the year went 
really fast.  I think we did more shows this year than 
in previous years.  How many thousands of people 
have been exposed to old engines for the first time, 
and how many have we talked to who showed an 
interest in our toys?  Every time I meet the public I 
hear how much they appreciate what we do and 
thank us for preserving the old iron. I want to thank 
Roger Hahn for lining up our shows so well with his 
busy work schedule, and I am sure Rob will continue 
next year. We already have some of our favorites 
again, and will be adding some new ones I'm sure.

This past year saw the passing of too many of our 
members, it is always sad to hear they are no longer 
with us.  But when you look at the number of life 
members (those over 80) you realize no one lives 
forever, so take care of yourselves.

We are getting close to the big WAPA event of the 
year, Larry Madole’s Winter Bash, scheduled for 
Saturday, January 14.  It always draws a big crowd 
and adds new members.  Plan now to come, show an 
engine, bring something to sell, 
contribute to the silent auction, 
or just visit and enjoy a burger 
and homemade ice cream.  We 
will be needing at least one work 
party to organize the 
donations we have already 
received.  I am not sure if 
we can set a date at the 
next meeting, or will 
post to the WAPA list, or 
in the January Hit & Miss.

Carol and I want to wish 
you all a very happy holiday 
season with a Merry 
Christmas and a very 
Happy New Year!

Upcoming Events
By Roger Hahn

Larry Madole’s Winter Bash
Saturday, January 14, 2017
8:00 am to 1:00 pm

Since we have no other events planned, this will give you 
plenty of time to sort through all your stuff to find items to 
donate to the silent auction.  Be honest; are you really ever 
going to have the time to accomplish all of the projects you 
have planned?  Donate these items to the auction so WAPA can 
make extra funds.  At this event there is ample opportunities 
to buy more treasures.  Besides the auction you can also bring 
items to sell on your own.  Coffee, donuts and lunch will be 
served.  There is also a small car show that occurs during the 
event.  And, as with almost all WAPA events, you can bring any 
engine, tractor or anything else that makes noise and smokes 
to run and display.
 
Merry Christmas to all!

Safety tip
By Don Young

Check the spring clip on the pin that holds your 
ball mount to your receiver if equipped. In time 
they lose tension and you could lose your trailer.
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Flabob Airport Salute to Veterans Show
By Bob Smith

This was the last show of the year and WAPA was well 
represented with over 23 engines and several tractors. It 
was exciting to see some new old iron on display. The 
general public attendance seemed to be a little off but it 
had nothing to do with the weather or the many things on 
display.  You couldn’t have asked for a better day. Leroy 
had fun firing his cannon and Gary Provansal tried to out 
do him but finally bowed to Leroy.

Toward the end of the event the high desert folks and 
WAPA guys participated in the tractor parade. 

A big thanks to all that attended and now it is time for 
cleaning up, tuning up, fixing up, and building something 
new for the 2017 show season.

Rob Skinner will be our new show director, so let’s give him 
some support. Let’s not forget the great job Roger Hahn 
has done for WAPA as show director for the past few years.

Al Antonucci 
Ken Evans 
Ron Haskell 
Jim Kirkes 
Terry Klenske 
Jerry Nichols 
Was Wasemiller 
Greg Young

Garret Mindham exhausted 
watching his Jaeger running

Cutaway Model A Ford engine by Julius Schnell

Cal Poly Pumpkin Festival



Board Members Present Ron Haskell, Stevie Mote, Kelley Garcia, Dave Stockton, Don Young, Roger Hahn, Joe 
Siddons, Lance Wilson, Bob Smith

Board Members Absent Jim Davis
Members Present Tom Millett, Paul Liverman Jr., Danny Ponce, Dick Bouma, Phil Sigmon, Sue Bradley, LeRoy 

Overstreet, John DeLazarro, Carey Stockton, Tim Neely, Craig Maxwell, Al Antonucci, Paul 
Montgomery, Gus Lukrofka, Dale Linn, Steven Mandell

Visitors None
Call to Order President Ron Haskell called the meeting to order at 9:02 AM. 
Flag Salute Led by Ron Haskell
President Ron Haskell welcomed all in attendance to the annual meeting for the election of officers to 

the Board of Directors for 2017. The President asked the secretary if we had a quorum, and 
the secretary responded that we did. The President asked Museum Director Bob Smith to 
read the rules for nomination of officers and then asked Show Director Roger Hahn for any 
nominations, to which he nominated the current board with the exception of Show 
Director, that being Rob Skinner. The President then opened nominations to the floor 
getting no response. A motion was made by Tom Millett that the current Board of Directors 
along with the change of Rob Skinner as Show Director be approved. Second by Kelley 
Garcia, all in favor.  Nominations closed.

Vice President Stevie Mote had nothing to report.
Secretary Motion by Dave Stockton to approve the minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on 

Sept 3, 2016, second by Kelley Garcia, all in favor, and entered into record without 
correction.

Treasurer Kelley Garcia has retained the services of the Alcala Law firm to pursue the Club's FINRA 
complaint against Wells Fargo Bank. Museum Director Bob Smith made a motion to give the 
Treasurer full authority to represent WAPA in this matter. Second by Ron Haskell, all in 
favor. October figures for the investment savings account report a balance at $578.60,  
savings acct. at $33,973.18, museum fund at $98,692.32, total investments at 
$132,665.50, with an adjusted profit/loss of $12,158.14 for the year.

Membership Jim Davis absent. Furnished report as follows: Total Membership at 176, total paid at 141. 
Presented by Bob Smith to the Board for new membership is Werner Szilas, 14729 
Kornblum Ave., Hawthorne, CA, 90250,  email: szilas@sbcglobal.net  Second by Ron 
Haskell, all in favor.  WAPA members Sunny Rowlands, Richard Taylor, Margaret Swan and 
Gene Cerveny have passed on.

Purchasing Director Lance Wilson had nothing to report.
Show Director Motion by Roger Hahn to sanction the Veteran's Day Show at the Flabob Airport in 

Riverside on Sat., Nov. 12, second by Joe Siddons, all in favor. Upcoming events are George 
Gunther's on Sunday Dec. 4, and WAPA'S annual Winter Bash on Jan. 14, 2017. 

Library Club Librarian Joe Siddons had nothing to report.
Safety Director Don Young reminded members displaying equipment at shows to keep at least a 

four foot set-back from ropes, tractors to be parked with the brakes set and/or wheels 
chocked, fire extinguishers present and so forth.

Museum Director Bob Smith reports that WAPA has had several meetings recently with the Cal Poly 
Department of Agriculture  outlining several possible scenarios for a Club museum.

Editor Carol Haskell welcomes new articles, stories, ads, etc. and needs articles of interest for 
inclusion in the newsletter.

Cal Poly Restoration Project Bob Smith and crew are currently at work on an International TD-6 crawler with 
injector pump issues. 

Riverside Citrus Grove Project Ron Haskell and crew have been  at work plumbing the engine's cooling system into 
the main water storage tank and with wood-paneling the inside of the building.

Unfinished Business None
New Business Rob Skinner and a few Club members were able to visit an historic water pumping plant 

owned by the City of Glendora recently.
Announcements None
Adjournment 10:25 AM
Next Meeting Saturday, Dec. 3, 2016,  9:00 AM

Dave Stockton, Secretary

Western Antique Power Associates
Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting

November 5, 2016
Annual meeting for the election of officers for 2017
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2016 WAPA Officers 
PresidentRon Haskell
Vice PresidentStevie Mote
TreasurerKelley Garcia
SecretaryDave Stockton
MembershipJim Davis
SafetyDon Young
Show DirectorRoger Hahn
LibrarianJoe Siddons
PurchasingLance Wilson
Museum DirectorBob Smith
EditorCarol Haskell

Carol Haskell 
6070 Mitchell Avenue 
Riverside, CA  92505 
cahaskell@me.com

Wishing you a Merry Christmas 
 and a Happy New Year!

This Old Iron
By Bob Smith

Gary Provansal’s 1926 15hp Fairbanks-Morse.  If this engine sounds 
familiar, well it is the same year and horsepower as the club engine. Gary 
left the original patina which makes it look quite good with the rustic setup 
he created for it. Gary purchased the engine which was mounted on 
railroad ties, from a gentleman in Hesperia. It was pretty much restored so 
with a little work on the carburetor and water pump and changing the 

muffler with a 
straight pipe, Gary 
has the engine 
running great. If you 
stand next to it and 
close your eyes, you 
would swear you are 
standing next to the 
club engine. With 
the straight pipe exhaust, both engines sound the same.

The history Gary was told by the previous owner was the engine 
was originally used in Burbank to irrigate the groves. It ended up 
in Rialto as yard art and was rescued and restored by the owner in 
Hesperia that Gary bought it from.

I hope Gary brings it out to some shows in 2017 because it is quite 
a setup to see.
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Western Antique 
Power Associates

You are cordially invited to join the Western Antique Power Associates 
for our winter bash at Larry Madole’s yard in Chino.
  

Bring an engine to show, stuff you want to sell, a shopping list of things 
you want to buy, your appetite, or just come out to have a good time. 

6995 Edison Avenue, Chino
S/W Corner of Edison & Euclid
For more information 
visit us at www.wapa.us

 z  z

Saturday, January 14, 2017
8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

Equipment Show 
Old Tractors  Old Engines

Old Cars and some junk
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WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES, INC. 
2017 YEARLY MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

Now is the time for you to renew your WAPA membership for another year.  All memberships are due in  
January.  The dues are $35.00 per year.  If you are 80 years or older and have been a WAPA member for 
more than 5 years, you qualify as a life member and will not be required to pay dues.  If both husband 
and spouse are members, the dues for the spouse is only $25.00.  A combined amount would then be 
$60.00.  If you have any questions please contact Jim Davis at 818-893-9658 or wapajim@aol.com. 
To pay by PAYPAL see WAPA web site www.wapa.us/join    

Life members are also required to provide a completed Form. 

NAME________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS_____________________________________________________________ 

CITY___________________________STATE____________ZIP+4_______________ 

HOME PHONE________________WORK________________CELL______________ 

E-MAIL____________________________________________ Birth Month_________ 

I CERTIFY THAT I WILL ADHERE TO THE BYLAWS, GUIDELINES AND SAFETY 
ORDERS OF THE WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES INC. 

SIGNED_____________________SIGNED______________________Date________ 
                    Member                            Spouse (if Member) 

FEES: $35.00 PER YEAR. Free if 80 years or older after 5 years of paid membership. 
(   )    I am enclosing a check number_________payable to Western Antique Power Associates 
(   )    I am a life member (over 80 years and have been a WAPA member for more than 5 years) 
(   )    I am paying by PAYPAL 

Jim Davis, Membership Director 
9036 Greenbush Ave. 
Arleta, CA  91331 

Office use only. 
Check_______no______date______________ 
Cash________date_______card____mail____
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